RRVY Wahoo Swim Team
Parent Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, June 20, 2012 5:30 PM
Call to order 5:35
Attendance: Tonya, Julie, Tom, Bryan, Rich. Absent: Carol
Coach’s Report:
Bryan reported that the Aberdeen meet was a good meet with lots of good swims.
Sam and Beau will be helping with the 50 Meter Stroke Challenge.

We have had good numbers for practices including dry land. TRX bands are being used by the swimmers in
Bryan’s group during dry land. An iPad was purchased for taking underwater video of the swimmers. Itis less
cumbersome than the old video camera. He will be having the swimmers come in during afternoon practice to
be recorded. The old video camera was sold to the Girl’s High School Team.

Short course season will begin Tuesday, Sept 4™ 6:30-7:30 PM

Long Course State Meet is in Bismarck July 27-29.

Secretary’s Report:

Tonya reported that the 50 Meter Stroke Challenge has 196 athletes registered.

Treasurer’s Report:
Julie reported the she has the books up to date:
Checking: $12,091 Savings: $19752

In May we billed 50 swimmers--$2720

Chair Reports:
Registration Chair: We will have a registration night this fall: Tuesday, Sept 4™ 6-7 PM.
Apparel Chair: Help is needed on Sunday for the 50 Meter Stroke Challenge
Marketing Chair: The ad for the movie theater is almost done
Social Chair: Wahoo Week will be July 9-13

Web Page: Thereis now a Q & A page available on the website, also home page has pictures cycling through.



Old Business:
Officials: The team is always looking for new officials. Matt had an info session after the parent meeting.
Swim-a-thon: Wednesday, June 27, 8 AM at Elk’s Pool. Volunteers are needed to help count laps.

Comment Box: Will be installed on the shed during the upcoming meet.

New Business:

Elections: The positions of Secretary and Treasurer will be up for election in November. Tonya and Julie are not
running for re-election. Anyone interested in either position or if you would like to nominate someone for a
position, please contact a board member.

New Billing Policy: This was introduced at the last Parent Meeting. Rich read it again:

Starting September 1, 2012 (2012-13 Short Course Season), all accounts must be paid in full before the
next season or within 3 months of the season ending.

If you cannot pay within that timeline, please contact a board member to discuss a payment plan. If no
contact to a board member has been made, accounts 3 months past due will be sent to collections.

Also, beginning September 1, 2012 monthly fees will increase by $10/month/swimmer. New rates:
Blue group: S60
Age Group: $65
Senior Group: $70
National Group: $75
Volunteers are needed for the upcoming meet. Please use the job sign up tab on the website.

Buy a Swimmer: This is a fundraiser that has had much success for the Aberdeen Swim Team. We will begin
trying this at our home meets. Parents “buy” their swimmer for a fee and then both the parent and swimmer
gets entered into a drawing. There is a separate drawing for the swimmer and parent.

Meeting adjourned at 6:45 pm.



